
Marin Tennis Club 
BOD Minutes 2/28/2019 

Recorded by Emily Birkenseer, Secretary 
 

 
Directors Present:  Outgoing President Rich Hoffman, Emily Birkenseer, John Honey, Randy 
Tugaw, Jacqui Osterman, Mark Clem, Aric Clark, Eduardo Maduneo, Jane Dudley 
 
Also Present:  Chris Horne, General Manager 
 
Directors Absent:  Carnet Williams 
 
Meeting was called to order at 8:07 pm by Outgoing President, Rich Hoffman 
 
New directors were greeted and welcomed to the Board.   
 
Old Business:  Rich Hoffman updated the BOD on the bonus status for Chris Horne and 
informed the board that Chris will be taking his bonus over the course of the year starting on 
4/1 and let the board also know that the staff wage increases had been implemented. 
 
There was a round of applause for Rich as outgoing Board President.  He left the meeting at this 
point. 
 
New Business:   
 

1. Election of officers: 
a. Jacqui Osterman nominated Mark Clem as the new BOD President.  John Honey 

seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously 
b. The other BOD officers were also put forward by Mark Clem and voted in 

unanimously:  Aric Clark, Vice President, John Honey, Treasurer and Carnet Williams, 
Secretary. 

2. Committee Liaisons: 
Committee Liaisons were appointed by Mark Clem for the next BOD term: 
Social/Entertainment Committee:  Emily Birkenseer 
Tennis Pro Liaison (new position):  Jacqui Osterman 
House and Grounds:  Eduardo Madueno 
Tennis Committee:  Randy Tugaw and Jacquie Osterman 
Finance Committee:  John Honey 
Food/Beverage (new position):  Carnet Williams 
Membership:  Jane Dudley 
 

3. Injured Reserve approval for David Shepard was approved by the BOD. 
4. Mark led a discussion about the strategic direction of the Club moving forward and our 

strategies for the future.  There was discussion about how we define the roles of the 



committees in relationship to the board and giving them more voice in discussions.  
There was also conversation about the BOD liaison role and how that can be a better 
relationship.  Mark Clem is to charge the committee heads to have a strategic plan 
formulated within 60 days and he also agreed to draft guideline/best practices for the 
BOD and committees.   

5. Discussion of House and Grounds proposal for resurfacing courts/building a walkway: 
There was extensive discussion of the two bids that were offered for the re-surfacing of 
courts 4-7 and also a walkway behind courts 5-7.  House and Grounds submitted a 
proposal that recommended using Saviano as a contractor at a higher price and 
bundling the walkway into the contract.  After discussion of this and also our current 
financial picture, the BOD made and passed a motion to go with the other contractor, 
Vintage for lower price and also to not go ahead with a walkway until the funds are 
realized.  This resulted in the following motion, made by Randy Tugaw and seconded by 
Eduardo Madueno: 
 
“The Board of Directors moves to go forward with Vintage Contractors to resurface 
courts 4-7 as soon as possible, with Chris Horne to facilitate contracts.  This motion 
includes a limit on spending on no more than $21,000.” 
 
This motion was passed with the following vote:   
 
Yay:  Eduardo Madueno, Emily Birkenseer Jane Dudley, Randy Tugaw, Aric Clark, Jacqui 
Osterman 
 
Nay:  John Honey 
 
Abstain: Mark Clem 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:19pm with a motion by John Honey, seconded by Jane 
Dudley and approved unanimously. 
 

 
 


